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Dr. Connie Woodhouse
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College of Science

University of Arizona

Dear Connie and the Search Committee:

I give my highest recommendation to Dr. Ze’ev Gedalof for your faculty position at the Laboratory of Tree-Ring Research.  The position description sounds as if it was written for him.
Ze’ev was the best student to graduate from my lab in 21 years of advising students.  In fact, I think he was the best graduate student that I have seen in the School of Forest Resources at the University of Washington during that period of time.  He completed his doctoral work in 2.5 years, which must be some kind of record.

Ze’ev’s scientific work is characterized by exceptional creativity built on dedication to interdisciplinary research and collaboration.  His grounding in physical geography provides a foundation for integrating diverse fields such as atmospheric science, vegetation science, tree growth, hydrology, and fire.  He truly understands each of these disciplines, so you can be certain that inferences from his research are credible and relevant.  A quick look at his web site demonstrates the wide range of issues in which he is interested, from basic research in dendrochronology to applied conservation biology of Garry oak.
Ze’ev has exceptional analytical skills that lead to robust study designs, quantitative frameworks, and statistical approaches.  Given the nature of his interdisciplinary work, this often requires him to reconcile data sets of different spatial and temporal scales and of different quality.  He is equally comfortable with classical experimental design, retrospective analyses (e.g., reconstruction of climate or water supply), time series analysis, and geospatial analysis.
The ability to lead interdisciplinary research and provide authoritative quantitative analysis makes Ze’ev an ideal team member.  He has built a significant research program of his own, but is also in demand as a cooperator on research teams in Canada, the United States, and other countries.  Having someone with significant quantitative skills on a research team – or in a university department – increases everyone’s productivity and provides a valuable resource for both scientists and students.
The University of Arizona is an ideal professional setting for Ze’ev at this point in his career.  First, he will be in a premier research institution.  Second, he will have many potential collaborators on the faculty with whom he can develop interdisciplinary projects.  Finally, he will have access to excellent scientific resources, facilities, and graduate students.  He already has a strong scientific record, but at a school like UA, his research program will accelerate immediately.  His best work is yet to come.
Ze’ev Gedalof will be a guaranteed success as a menber of your faculty – you will be gaining a highly productive scientist for the next 20+ years.  He will add energy to your program, generate significant funding, and attract outstanding graduate students.  Finally, Ze’ev is a friendly person who adds to the cameraderie of any group – you will enjoy working with him! 
Sincerely,

/s/ David L. Peterson
David L. Peterson
Team Leader, Pacific Northwest Research Station
Professor, School of Forest Resources, University of Washington 
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